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Officers 2023-2024 

  President – Sue Mower 
President Elect- Mary Schuehler 
Vice President – Lauren Little 
Secretary – Alison Mandel 
Treasurer – Joe Klaiber 
Immediate Past President – Sherry Mandell 

 
Meetings are 1st, 3rd and 4th Thursdays at noon, 2nd Thursday at  
  5:30pm  At the Clarion Inn, Elmira 
 

Next Meeting – July 25 – TBD – Possible Service Project 
 

        Welcome Table:  Mike Wayne &  Invocation: TBD 

Upcoming Programs: 
July 25 – TBD – Possible service project 
August 1 – Wisner Market (Fair Week)  
August 8 – Captain Bill’s Bingo – Evening 
Meeting 
August 15 – Peter Dugo – CEO Arnpt Realty  
August 22- Captain Bill Dinner Cruise at Night  
       Wisner Market for lunch time  
August 29 - TBD 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

Kiwanis Klarion –July 18, 2024 

Program 

Today’s program was about Kamp Kiwanis.  Kamp Kiwanis was sold 
to the NY District Kiwanis Foundation in Dec 1968 for $1.  Kamp 
Kiwanis is located in Taberg, NY which is outside the City of Rome 
and is has 105 acres. The Kamp officially opened in 1971 with 6 
cabins & an administration building.  Additional cabins, an 
infirmary, art & crafts building, a theater, pool, lake and library 
have been built.  The first two weeks each year are for adults with 
disabilities and then there are 6 weeks of kids attending camp.  
The campers are both regular campers and those with special 
needs and they are all mainstreamed into cabins and compete in 
the same activities.  The weekly number of campers is about 130.  
They come from Sunday to Saturday each week.  We showed a 
video of the Kamp!  Each May the Kamp holds an open house and 
work weekend to get the Kamp ready for the summer.   

 

 

 

 

Chemung County Fair – July 31- 
August 3  
Sign up sheet attached!  Please let Gordy 
Schuehler know what shifts you can work!  Shifts 
are Noon-4pm and 4pm- 8pm!   
We need people on Saturday for both shifts.  
Please contact Gordy Schuehler and 
gschuehler@mmb-co.com  
 

 

Thank you to Bobby K for setting up the Mini Golf 
event we had 16 people in attendance and the 
rain held off while we played.  Mark Wayne/Dick 
Pirozzolo won for the best score!  Mark also won 
for the most holes in one. There were 3 teams 
tied for first place but each person got a shot at 
corn hole and each time the bag went in a shot 
came off your score!  It was a fun time!  
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Here’s What else you Missed 
Today….. 

50-50: 

Deb Hobler won the 50/50 of 
$8.  She didn’t draw the king. Pot is at 
$47.00                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Rays Pay Day: 

Alison Mandel won the $40 Next week 
it will be back to $5.  

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 
 
July 27 – Ticket Scanning- Sabbath 
  Nights 
July 27 – Community Kitchen  
August 5 – Board Meeting – 5:30pm 
August 22 – captain Bills Dinner Cruise 
August 28 – Horseheads Outing  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy Dollars.  
  
Alison Mandel – gave $20 and happy to have won Ray’s 
Pay Day!  Happy for the International Convention in 
Denver and for the good turnout at the Division Meeting. 
Also, happy that robotics camp will be over tomorrow!  
 
Gordy Schuehler -for the kids at Blandford Park on 
Tuesday!  They had about 14 kids.  
 
Mark Wayne – for winning the Putt-Putt Contest with his 
partner Dick Pirozzolo.  Also, for working the “smoking” 
door at the Arena and for his daughter’s 37h birthday he 
was heading to Keuka Lake after the meeting 
 
Dick Pirozzolo – for winning the putt-putt and for winning 
some money on the scratch off lottery ticket that was his 
prize.  
 
Mike Wayne – he will be playing in a golf tournament next 
weekend with Mark so he hopes his putting skills will help!  
Also, for the International Convention and a few extra 
days in Colorado Springs.  And then going last weekend to 
Baltimore to see the Yankees Play!  They had one win and 
one loss!  
 
Sue Mower – for the International Convention in Denver 
and getting the chance to do some site seeing in Rocky 
Mountain National Park and Vail.  She is looking forward 
to the District Convention in Syracuse where she will be  
Installed as Lt Governor!  

Summer Lunch Program 
We will be doing the lunches at Blandford Park 
on July 9,16,23 & 30th! We need to be there at 
11:15am – lunch will be served from 11:45-
12:45.  

We will be doing Arena Ticket Scanning for the 
summer concerts - July 27 – Sabbath Nights and 
August 17 – Cooper Alan.  We need volunteers 
for these events. We need 5 volunteers for both 
concerts!  Please let President Sue know if you 
can help!  Her email is 
sweetypy_55@yahoo.com 


